
 

Hello powerful ladies of AFWA! 

I hope everyone had a wonderful and blessed Thanksgiving with friends and 
family!   

Our Public Relations night was a great experience!  Jacquelyn Shipe is a 
dynamic speaker and her special guest, Ukrainian Antonina Volkotrub, opened 
our eyes to the real events and issues her country is facing.  We are truly 
blessed to be in America.  A big thank you to Ann Nurse for booking the 
musical talents of The 4 Quarters from Oakwood University.  They are a 
tremendously talented group of young men.  Those who were not in attendance 
missed a real treat. 

A special thanks to all those who participated in giving to our annual Christmas 
campaign to benefit the National Children’s Advocacy Center of Huntsville.  It 
is never too late to give.  Please contact Linda Peebles if you would like to make 
a donation or make your check payable to AFWA and mail to P.O. Box 22502, Huntsville, AL 35814.  In the 
memo section of your check please indicate NCAC.   

Our Christmas dinner will be held on December 15th in lieu of our regular meeting.  Jacque Bernard was kind 
enough to book a room at her church, Grace Presbyterian Church.  The church is located at 5555 Wall Triana 
Hwy, Madison, AL 35758.  Our dinner will be catered with a cost of $20 per person.  The musical talents of 
Jacque and Carl will be our entertainment, so you certainly do not want to miss the event.  Also, we will be 
having a cookie swap.  If you would like to participate, then please bring cookies enough to share with others 
(preferably individual snack bags of three to four cookies per bag).   Please respond to the Evite as soon as you 
receive it so we can let the caterer know how many will be attending and you will have a better idea of how 
many cookies to bake.   

Based on the ballots received, the Huntsville chapter voted “yes” on all three amendment changes.  If you are 
unsure what I am referring to, please log on to the national website.   

The afwa.org national website has various webinars coming up in December.  If you are new to AFWA then I 
recommend viewing the New Members Coffee series you can find on the national website. 

Please remember to check our chapter website, huntsvilleafwa.org, for chapter events and membership news.  A 
link to our chapter store is also located on our chapter website.   Thank you for being a member of our team, the 
Huntsville Chapter of AFWA.  Remember, our chapter is only as strong as you, our membership, makes it. 

Looking forward to sharing Christmas dinner with you. 

Becky 
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When:   Tuesday, December 15, 2015 

Where:   Grace Presbyterian Church 
  5555 Wall Triana Highway, Madison, AL 35758 

Program:   Christmas Party & Cookie Swap 

  5:10 pm  - Check-in 

  5:30 pm - Dinner 

Cost:  $20 - Members, spouses, and first time visitors 
  $25 - Non-members (after first visit) 
  $10 - Program only (no meal) 
  $10 - Full time students 

Reservations/cancellations for dinner must be made no later than noon on Friday, December 11, 2015.  
Reply to your Evite invitation or contact Florence Royer at 256.830.0377 or royerfe@juno.com.  The 
treasurer will bill for reservations made but not honored. 

 

Tuesday, December 15 Christmas Party & Cookie Swap at Grace Presbyterian Church 

Tuesday, January 7  Informal Networking Luncheon at Panera Bread on  
    Governor’s West 

Tuesday, January 12  Board of Directors and Committee Chairs - Joint Meeting 

Don’t forget to check your inbox for invites to chapter meetings and networking events.  If you 
are not receiving these invites and would like to, please contact Teresa Shurtz at 
teresa.shurtz@gmail.com or Florence Royer at royerfe@juno.com. 

Christmas Party & Cookie Swap 

Upcoming Events 
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Public Relations Night 

Please welcome 

our first time 

guests  

Adrielle Brown, 

Simone Wales, 

and  

Antonina 

Volkotrub! 

 

Please welcome 

our newest 

member,  

Carla Holder! 

 

December 

Membership 

Anniversaries 

Jackie Cole - 2003 

Leah DellaCalce - 2008 

Mary Maxwell - 1982 

Brenda Morrison - 1982 

Becky Murphy - 2011 

Anita Newton - 2003 

Florence Royer - 1982 
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Employment  Opportunities 
HPC is a fast growing online accounting services company that has a virtual 
senior tax accountant opportunity.  This is a full-time, work from home 
position that is perfect for someone who is balancing career and family.  HPC is 
looking for someone with 3-5 years of public accounting tax experience.  MS 
Tax and/or CPA is preferred but not required.  Applicant must have high client 
relationship skills and be sharp with Skype and other online conferencing 
tools.  Please email John Prumatico at  johnp@collegefrog.com for more 
information or to submit a resume. 

Anglin, Reichmann, Snellgrove & Armstrong, PC has multiple positions 
available.  Please visit www.anglincpa.com to view open positions and to apply. 

Visit the Member Resources on our website for the latest employment 
opportunities.  If you would like to receive an email with new listings every 
other week or would like to post a new opening, contact Amanda White at 
amanda.white@alwcpaaccounting.com. 

Thank you to our guest speakers and  
The 4 Quarters for a fantastic  

Public Relations Night! 



About Us 

The Accounting & Financial Women’s Alliance 

(AFWA), originally named the American Society of 
Women Accountants (ASWA), was organized in 1938 

to increase the opportunities for women in all fields 

of accounting and finance.  The first chapter was 
chartered in Indianapolis, Indiana.  Members include 

partners in national, regional and local CPA firms, 

financial officers, controllers, academicians, financial 

analysts and data processing consultants, college 
students and recent graduates, and women returning 

to the work force.  Many of our members have 

attained professional certifications such as CPA, 
CMA, CIA, and CFP.  The Huntsville chapter was 

chartered on December 4, 1982.  We hold monthly 

meetings with programs of technical and educational 

value. 

Accounting & Financial 
Women's Alliance 

Connect - Advance - Lead 

AFWA Chapter 136 
P.O. Box 22502 

Huntsville, AL 35814 
256.830.0377 

www.huntsvilleafwa.org 

 Name 

Becky Murphy 

Linda Peebles 

Chandrakala Utlapalli 

Sarah Estes 

Florence Royer 

Brittany Harris 

Sarah Smith 

Leah DellaCalce 

 

Office 

President 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Director—2 year term 

Director—2 year term 

Director—1 year term 

Director—1 year term 

Past President 

 

Contact 

bmurphy@lbmc.com 

linda@jacquebernardcpa.com 

autlapalli@yahoo.com 

sarah.estes@elliottdavis.com 

royerfe@juno.com 

bharris@anglincpa.com 

sks0002@uah.edu 

leah.dellacalce@adtran.com 

AFWA Huntsville Chapter Officers 2015—2016 

Find us on Facebook! 
Join our group page  

“AFWA—Huntsville Chapter”  
for updates on upcoming 

chapter events! 


